WASHINGTON

September 6, 1983

Dear Henry:

Thank you for your letter of August 23rd with the attached announcement. I have referred your correspondence to the Director of Presidential Personnel, John Herrington and you should be hearing from him soon regarding a position on a Presidential Board or Commission.

I, too, enjoyed seeing you when you stopped by.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Henry M. Shine, Jr. Santarelli & Gimer 2033 M Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20036

Santarelli & Gimer A PARTNERSHIP INCLUDING PROFESSIONAL CORPORATIONS TELEPHONE (202) 466-6800 2033 M STREET, N.W. DONALD E. SANTARELLI, P.C. RICHARD H. GIMER, P.C. LAURENCE R. JAFFE, P.C. EDWARD J. SMITH, JR. Washington, D.C. 20036 DAVID H. MARTIN
A. THOMAS CARROCCIO
C. MICHAEL TARONE
M. STUART MADDEN JAMES J. PINTO ROBERT ALAN JONES AXEL KLEIBOEMER OF COUNSEL August 23, 1983 Honorable Michael Deaver The White House Washington, D.C. 2050**0** Dear Mike, It was good to visit with you on, August 9th. As promised, I am enclosing my announcement. appropriate, I am prepared to serve on a Presidential Commission or Board. You mentioned one relating to foreign and international trade. Would you also advise me if I should make direct contact with the Nashville Tennessee gentleman or would you set up a meeting when he is next in Washington? Please remember me to Caroline. Warm regards, Henry M, Shine, Jr. HMS/nch

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1983

Dear Jack:

I really appreciate your invitation to attend the Dallas-Redskins game last night and was sorry I had to reget your kind invitation this time.

Too bad for Washington the game didn't end at half-time.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Can I have a Pain. Check.

Mr. Jack Kent Cooke Fallenbrook Upperville, Virginia 22176

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1983

Dear Jay:

Thank you for your letter of August 16th requesting an appointment for Dr. Robert Burnett, President of the California Medical Association with me in Washington sometime September 18-22. I have taken the liberty of referring your correspondence to Craig Fuller, Assistant to the President for Cabinet Affairs. I would suggest you have Vickie Wright contact him regarding a meeting.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Jay D. Michael, Directory Division of Government Relations California Medical Association 731 Market Street San Francisco, CA 94103



Necd-8/19/82

CALIFORNIA MEDICAL ASSOCIATION

731 Market Street / San Francisco, California 94103 / 415 · 777-2000 Chuller (-) Reply to: 925 L Street, Suite 1150/Sacramento 95814/916 • 444-5532

August 16, 1983

Michael K. Deaver Special Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

The purpose of this letter is to request an appointment for Dividere Burnell President of the California Medical Association, and I to meet with you in Washington, D.C.

The focus of the meeting is to discuss peer review under Medicare in California. The California Medical Association has an interest in obtaining authorization to become the statewide peer review organization and we'd appreciate an opportunity to share our thoughts on the matter.

We plan to be in Washington from September 19-22. Please contact Vickie Wright or me at 49167 444-5532 to arrange a date and time that is convenient for you.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

. Michael, Director ion of Government Relations

cc: Robert D. Burnett, M.D.

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1983

Dear Bill:

I have received your August 25th memo with the attached letter to the President inviting him to drop by and bring greetings to the national conference of United States Attorneys scheduled to be held in Washington, D.C. on December 4-7, 1983.

We'll raise this at our next scheduling meeting and Fred Ryan will be back in touch with your office. We will keep you posted.

Thank you for bringing the matter to my attention.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable William French Smith The Attorney General Office of the Attorney General Washington, D.C. 20530



Office of the Attorney General Washington, A. C. 20530

Mad. 8/26/83

August 25, 1983

MEMORANDUM TO:

Honorable Michael K. Deaver

Deputy Chief of Staff

The White House

FROM:

William French Smith

The Attorney General

RE:

National Conference for U. S. Attorneys

Mike, I am attaching a copy of a letter which I have sent to the President, inviting him to drop by and bring greetings to the national conference of United States Attorneys scheduled to be held in Washington, D.C. on December 4-7, 1983. As I explain in the letter, every President since President Eisenhower (except for President Carter) has met with his United States Attorneys, and I think it would be most helpful for the President to do so. It is a good opportunity to discuss law enforcement, a very supportive group, and a terrific moral booster for law enforcement people in general.

I hope that he will be able to do it.

Attachment

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1983

Dear Mr. Cumings:

Thank you for your letter endorsing John Snyder for the position as Undersecretary of Commerce for Tourism.

I have taken the liberty of referring your correspondence to John Herrington, Director of Presidential Personnel. We will give Mr. Snyder every consideration.

Thank you for bringing your interest in the candidacy of Mr. Snyder to my attention.

\/// /

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert Cumings
President
Greater Boston Convention
& Tourist Bureau
Prudential Plaza, Box 490
Boston, Massachusetts 02199



Prudential Plaza Box 490 Boston, MA 02199 (617) 536-4100

Mayor Kevin H. White Honorary Chairman

Executive Committee

Chairman
Robert J. Scales
Prudential Insurance Company

President Robert E. Cumings

Vice Chairmen
Morris Gordon, II
S.E. Rykoff & Company

Richard C. Ockerbloom The Boston Globe

Robert Sage Sage Motor Hotels & Motor Lodges Corporation

Treasurer
Phillip L. Cohen
Arthur Andersen & Co.

Secretary
Harold Widett
Widett, Slater & Goldman, P.C.

Gary Sieland Sheraton-Boston Hotel

Roger A. Saunders
Hotels of Tradition

Bodo Lemke Westin Hotel September 1, 1983

Mr. Michael Deaver Assistant to President Deputy Chief of Staff White House 600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

We are pleased to know that turnently the Acting Undersecretary of Commerce for Tourism, is a candidate for permanent appointment to that post.

While I am not familiar with other candidates being considered for that position, I would like to enthusiastically endorse Mr. Snyder's candidacy. At no time in the history of our country has the value and potential of tourism as a viable economic factor in our economy been more important. I will not recount the litany of statistics concerning jobs, tax dollars, and business impact which make tourism so important to our nation. Suffice to say that all of us in the private sector feel strongly that the position of Undersecretary of Commerce for Tourism would be best serviced through the experience, knowledge, and leadership of a man like John Snyder.

I have known and worked with John over the last eight years and find him to be sincere, dedicated, and knowledgeable about those programs which effect our country's international tourism marketing efforts.

John's professional background has provided him with a knowledge of the efforts of our cities and states in tourism promotion and also its relationship to those efforts of the private sector.

The appointment of John Snyder would signal to the private sector that the days of a ceremonial appointment to tourism are over and in fact a program of solid, consistent, and professional marketing will be undertaken.

Perhaps the ultimate example of the importance of tourism to a nation's economy is represented by the recent photograph which



Mr. Michael Deaver Page 2 September 1, 1983

appeared in the "Boston Globe" of Israel's minister of tourism seated next to Menachem Begin as discussion takes place on the Prime Minister's successor.

I sincerely hope that you will give every consideration to Mr. Snyder's candidacy for the position of Undersecretary of Commerce for Tourism.

Sincerely,

Robert E. Cumings

President

REC/mab

cc: Honorable Malcom Baldridge
Senator Larry Presler
Senator Edward M. Kennedy
Senator Paul Tsongas
Governor Michael Dukakis

WASHINGTON

September 6, 1983

Dear Tim:

I am back in Washington and proceeding at the usual pace. We had a wonderful stay at Tahoe and only regret not getting together with you while there.

Do hope you have had a great summer.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Timothy J. Murphy Norris, Beggs & Simpson Post Office Box 6088 San Jose, California 95150

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

September 7, 1983

Dear Ms. Hoover:

I was pleased to receive your letter of August 17, 1983 alerting me to the feelings of The Association of Junior Leagues regarding S. 888, the Economic Equity Act.

You can be assured our working group on women's issues will give due consideration to the League's testimony given before th Senate Committee on Finance on June 21, 1983.

Thank you for taking the time to apprise me of your views.

With best wishes,

Sincerely

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Ms. Anne B. Hoover President The Association of Junior Leagues, Inc. 825 Third Avenue New York, New York 10022

recd. 8/22/83

THE ASSOCIATION OF JUNIOR LEAGUES, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

ANNE B. HOOVER

JULIA W. TAYLOR FIRST VICE PRESIDENT

JULIET C. ROWLAND SECOND VICE PRESIDENT

MARTHA E, BEGALLA

SECRETARY

CAROLE P. HART TREASURER

AREA I

MAUREEN M. HUGHES SUSAN S. LIVERA PAMELA M. MARTIN

AREA II

SANDRA M. CRAWFORD CHARLOTTE K. LUSKEY JANE H. BOYLIN

AREA III

BARBARA M. NESBITT CYNTHIA C. BRUBAKER FAY W. GRASTY

AREA IV

PATRICIA TURNER-SMITH BARBARA M. WILLETT HARRIETTE H. WOODWARD

AREA V

VIRGINIA T. AUSTIN PATTY S. WILKINSON MARY S. PRINGOS

AREA VI

VIRGINIA M. SPROUL JOYCE B. WHITE ROBERTA S. GANG

NOMINATING DIRECTORS
DEE ANN 5. SAKRISON
CAROL E. HIATT

August 17, 1983

Michael K. Deaver Deputy White House Chief of Staff 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver,

We were particularly pleased to read in the New York Times, August 16, 1983 of a new working group on women's issues under your leadership. According to the Times, your group is considering larger tax credits for child care costs and increased tax deductions for individual retirement accounts for non-working women.

The Association of Junior Leagues has presented testimony on these and other aspects of S. 888, the Economic Equity Act; we believe that the Act contains many provisions which will help low-income women, and we hope that the administration will support this legislation. I am enclosing a copy of our testimony on the Economic Equity Act. Please see particularly pages 10 to 12 on the dependent care tax credit.

We understand that some components of this legislation represent potential tax losses, but in the case of the dependent care tax credit, we believe the tax loss will be repaid by enabling more women to work and making it possible for more elderly persons to remain in their homes.

We appreciate your interest and concern. If you have questions about our testimony or if we can be helpful, please let us know.

Sincerely,

Anne B. Hoover

President

ABH/rh

red. 8/24/83



Republican Organization of Schaumburg Township

839 W. Higgins Road 🔹 Schaumburg, Illinois 60195

Phone: 884-0738

DONALD L. TOTTEN Committeeman

LINDA P. WING Committeewoman

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Joe Gloyd
Glenn Hoffmann
Vern Laubenstein
Nancy Lyerla
Ralph Lyerla
Scott MacEachron
Michael Rupnow
Vicki Smith

August 20, 1983

The Honorable Michael Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff & Assistant to the President The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

I would like to recommend Mr. Ambhony Mitchell for consideration on the Presidential Advance Staff.
Mr. Mitchell has done some advance work on Vice-Presidential trips. He is qualified and very interested in becoming involved in the next campaign.

I believe you will find him very capable.

Thanks for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Donald L. Totten

WASHINGTON

September 7, 1983

Dear Ms. Auld:

Thank you for your letter of August 23rd endorsing the invitation for the President to keynote at the Center for American Women in Politics Conference to be held in San Diego in December. I have taken the liberty of forwarding your request to Fred Ryan, Director of Presidential Scheduling. You should be hearing from him shortly.

I appreciate your taking the time to apprise me of your feeling. Your kind offer to help and your support of the Administration is greatly appreciated.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

officerery,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

mulas

The Honorable Susan D. Auld Assistant Majority Leader House of Representatives Montpelier, Vermont 05602

reca 8/26/83



STATE OF VERMONT HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

MONTPELIER

05602

August 23, 1983

Mr. Michael Deaver Special Assistant to the President The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

I will divide my letter into a formal and informal communication. First, let me preface my remarks by letting you know that during the last week I have attended the National Conference of State Legislatures and was elected as the Republicans contains of the Women's Network NCSL. During this time I became aware that President Reagan has been invited to be the keynote speaker at the Center for American Women in Politics Conference in San Diego in early December. Over 990 women state legislators as well as women from national organizations and women from the private sector which underwrites this conference have been invited. Twrite to encourage the President to accept this inditation. By speaking before this group the President will be heard directly by hundreds of women, will bestow an honor on this gathering, and hopefully a powerful message would gain the support of the state legislators from across the political spectrum. Not to accept I believe will be viewed as an affront or even worse as evidence of the irrelevance of this gathering. Every effort is being made to make this conference nonpartisan.

Second and less formally, I offer some advice from a Republican women who believes in working within the system. Having sent telegrams, communicated ideas from the bottom up, attempted to gain access to prevent further erosion on the President's image on women's issues and received no response I, too, begin to question the leadership not only on this issue but even others. Specifically, my advice - before a speech is delivered the speaker should know his or her audience. For San Diego I believe it is of utmost importance that a group of women who know that audience suggest and offer issues, comments and review the speech. That group should be composed of women who KNOW the women legislators and the range of philosophies represented. To have Betty Heitman send a simplistic letter of the number of women

appointments made by the President it not enough to turn this issue around. To ignore the nature of the audience and the issues that face that audience is to insure a disaster. (I might add that the emissaries sent to conferences such as the NCSL might also keep that in mind.)

Who am I to be saying all this. I am a lifelong Republican who believes in the historical Republican principles, work in party politics to raise money and to elect candidates. In 1981 the National Republican Legislators Association presented me with an award for one of ten outstanding Republican Legislators and a citation from President Reagan. I care about this President and would hope that at some time soon that not only he, but his staff and his representatives learn about this issue. I realize it is one of thousands, but one which translates to election victory or defeat, not only for us who wear the Republican label, but most importantly for the President.

If I can be of any help please feel free to contact me.

Sus au Aul

Representative Susan D. Auld Assistant Majority Leader

SDA/vjd

WASHINGTON

September 7, 1983

Dear Mr. May:

Thank you for your letter of July 1, 1983, concerning recent developments in the litigation surrounding designation of several Northern California rivers under the Wild and Scenic Rivers Act. As you note in your letter, the President is indeed supportive of efforts to expand our Wild and Scenic Rivers System where appropriate. I have reviewed the pleadings you enclosed, and I have received a status report regarding the case.

As you will recall, the Department of Justice appreared in the trial court to defend the Federal determination to include these rivers in the National System. When the district court found several procedural deficiencies in the designation process and directed that the matter be returned to the Secretary of the Interior, the United States joined your organization and others in appealing that ruling. The subsequent motion to dismiss all appeals appears to be premised upon several legal and jurisprudential considerations which are set forth in the Memorandum to the United States filed in support of that motion.

The Court of Appeals has now denied the motion to dismiss, and the United States remains in the case as a full participant in the appeal. The Court's action also appartently removes any basis for speculation as to what action the State of California might take if the motion to dismiss the appeals had succeeded.

Again, thank you for your letter and your continued interest in this important case.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Richard H. May California Trout Post Office Box 2046 San Francisco, CA 94126

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Fred:

Before Mike sends out the attached, he would like to clear it with you and also wants to be sure that we are in agreement with Justice in the handling of the case.

WILLIAM F. SITTMANN

- g ·

WASHINGTON

August 8, 1983

Dear Mr. May:

Thank you for your letter of July 1, 1983, concerning recent developments in the litigation surrounding designation of several Northern California rivers under the Wild and Scenic Rivers Act. As you note in your letter, the President is indeed supportive of efforts to expand our Wild and Scenic Rivers System where appropriate. I have reviewed the pleadings that you enclosed, and I have received a status report regarding the case.

As you will recall, the Department of Justice appeared in the trial court to defend the Federal determination to include these rivers in the National System. When the district court found several procedural deficiencies in the designation process and directed that the matter be returned to the Secretary of the Interior, the United States joined your organization and others in appealing that ruling. The subsequent motion to dismiss all appeals appears to be premised upon several legal and jurisprudential considerations which are set forth in the Memorandum to the United States filed in support of that motion.

The court of appeals has now denied the motion to dismiss, and the United States remains in the case as a full participant in the appeal. The court's action also apparently removes any basis for speculation as to what action the State of California might take if the motion to dismiss the appeals had succeeded.

Again, thank you for your letter and your continued interest in this important case.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Richard H. May California Trout Post Office Box 2046 San Francisco, CA 94126 VV

レン



Mean Prizona

nich sincere Best indes

Mikilles.u.

Dept. 1, 1983

Deputy Chief of Staff. Michael K. Deaver

Washington, N.C.

Dear Mr. Desver:

My hobby is collecting political memorabiles, such as political buttons, photos, pencile, alippings and other small items.

I have about 300 political buttons, all mounted in picture frome, Ranging on the seals in over home, they are quite a Communication items. I also have numerous scrap books in which I keep photos, clipping and other small items. I also keep prevend matcheous of political people. I'd sure like one of Pres. Peogra, but I guess that will neave topper.







Deputy Chief of Staff Michael K. Deaver White House Washington, D.C. 20500

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Mr. Deaver:

This 75 year old lady would really appreciate an autographed picture and also the White House matchbook.

Do	you	want	to	accomodate.
Yes	・レ	1	10	

WASHINGTON

September 7, 1983

Dear Mr. Weider:

Thank you for your letter regarding publishing a review of my diet book. I appreciate your offer and should I need your services I will contact you.

Thank you again for your kind offer.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Joseph Weider Chairman of the Board Weider Health and Fitness Post Office Box 864 Woodland Hills, California 91367 Trif case. Sary Sol.

She ack

cess you have had sical shape.

Magazines (copies ders monthly in over

book and thereby advis-I sure that many of our

readers would be interested in purchasing your book.

I shall be happy to hear from you and I send with this letter continued success.

Sincerely yours,

Chairman of the Board

W:re Encl.

WEIDER HEALTH AND FITNESS

P.O. Box 864 Woodland Hills, California 91367 213 884-6800

REGISTERED MAIL



January 19, 1983

Mr. Mike Deaver
Executive Assistant to
The President of the United States of America
White House
Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Deaver:

I have read with interest the extraction of the extraction losing weight and getting into excellent physical shape.

I am the publisher of MUSCLE & FITNESS & SHAPE Magazines (copies enclosed) which are read by over $2\frac{1}{2}$ million readers monthly in over 70 countries.

I shall be pleased to malish a review of your book and thereby advising all our readers about your success. I feel sure that many of our readers would be interested in purchasing your book.

I shall be happy to hear from you and I send with this letter continued success.

Sincerely yours,

Jøseph Weider

Chairman of the Board

₩:re Encl.

reed 8/18/13

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 7, 1983

Dear Bob:

Thank you for your recent note with the attached invitation for the President to do the interview with KRON regarding education. I have taken the liberty of forwarding your correspondence to Fred Ryan, Director of Presidential Scheduling. You should be hearing from him shortly.

It was good hearing from you. Thanks for your continuing support of the Administration.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert J. Thompson 1924 South Utica Avenue, Suite 912 Tulsa, Oklahoma 74104 From the desk of

Robert J. Thompson

JUG 12 1983

3

Dear mike -

casting Company

could be worthwhile depending

fellowin a very good fried and would be anxiom to see that the appropriate question were asked.

Let me know if you tunk I mater sense - (918-743-2584 or 918-743-0124)

mike thing are pretty fair out
here in the capitalistic would - all in
going well naturally & mins the
west wing - Plane let me know if
2 can ever be of assistance

Bob Thoyson

mega-series ght with ocal

dent is ve the heads.

resident

he wants or assigned professional to grant an a subject

et an is to hiring

forget to update me on your present personal/political situation.

Best regards,

P.O. Box 3412 • 1001 Van Ness Avenue, San Francisco, California 94119 • (415) 441-4444